
                                                                    
MINUTES 

Town of Blowing Rock 
Town Council Meeting 

November 23, 2021 
 

The Town of Blowing Rock Town Council met for a special meeting on Tuesday, 
November 23, 2021, at 5:30 p.m.  The purpose of the meeting was to solicit public input 
on the proposed use of a finance contract with Barry M. Buxton Trustee of the Barry M. 
Buxton Revocable Trust. The meeting took place at Town Hall located at 1036 Main Street 
Blowing Rock, NC. Present were Mayor Charlie Sellers, Mayor Pro-Tem Sue Sweeting 
and Council Members Albert Yount, David Harwood, Doug Matheson Town Manager 
Shane Fox, Finance Officer Nicole Norman and Town Clerk Hilari Hubner who recorded 
the minutes.   
 
Council met to receive input from the public on the proposed use of a finance contract 
with Barry M. Buxton Trustee of the Barry M. Buxton Revocable Trust at an interest rate 
of 0% for installment financing of 2.12 total land on US HWY 321.    
 
Mayor Sellers opened the meeting for public comment.  There being no public comments, 
Mayor Pro-Tem Sweeting made a motion to close the public hearing, seconded by 
Council Member Matheson.  Unanimously approved.   
 
Council Member Harwood made a motion to approve the resolution as presented, 
seconded by Council Member Yount. Unanimously approved.    
  
ADJOURNMENT 
There being no further business to discuss, Mayor Pro-Tem Sweeting made a motion to 
adjourn at 5:33 p.m., seconded by Council Member Yount.   
 
 
MAYOR ____________________          ATTEST ________________________ 
                    Charlie Sellers                                      Hilari Hubner, Town Clerk 
 
 
ATTACHMENT: 
LGC Resolution #2021-15 – Attachment A 


